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DIARY DATES FOR LATE OCTOBER 2019 
29

th
 Parish Council Meeting, upstairs  in Community Centre, 7.30 pm 

30
th

  Nosh & Natter Lunch Club, Community Centre, 12 for 12.30 pm 

30
th

 Brewery Inn Monthly Quiz, 8 pm 

31
st
 Neighbourhood Plan meeting, Community Centre, 7.30pm 

 

DIARY DATES FOR NOVEMBER 2019 
1

st
 First Friday Coffee Morning, Community Centre Lounge, 10.30am 

1
st
  Children‟s Halloween Disco, Community Centre, 6pm 

2
nd 

Bonfire
 
Night, Bulkington Village Playing Field, from 5.30pm 

6
th

 Shuttle trip to Salisbury – call 828757 to book by Monday 4
th

 

6
th

 Bulkington Village Lunch, The Well, 12.15pm 

9
th

 Seend Churchyard clean-up, 10am till noon 

9
th

 Day School on Stanley Spencer, upstairs in Community Centre, 10am-4pm 

10
th

 Remembrance Sunday 

11
th

 Armistice Day 

11
th

 Mobile Library; 9.40 am Seend The Lye: 10.05 am Seend Cleeve phone box:  

11.05 am Well Inn car park. 

12
th

 CLT Meeting, Irene Usher Memorial Pavilion, 7.30 pm 

13
th

 WI Quiz Night, Pavilion, 7.30pm 

15
th

 Children in Need concert, Community Centre, 7pm 

15
th

 Seend & District Ramblers‟ meal, Kings Arms 

16
th

  Wine and Food Fair (with added gin!), Community Centre, 7.30pm 

16
th

 LAST DATE FOR CONTRIBUTIONS FOR DEC/JANUARY SPOTLIGHT  

17
th

 Seend Ramblers – call 01380 739335 for info 

20
th

 Nosh & Natter Lunch Club, Community Centre, 12 for 12.30 pm 

21
st
 WI Craft Afternoon – Pavilion, 2-4pm 

21
st
 Seend Singers at Devizes Eisteddfod 

23
rd

 Grand Quiz Night, Community Centre, 7.45pm 

26
th

 Parish Council Meeting, upstairs in Community Centre, 7.30 pm 

27
th

 Brewery Inn Monthly Quiz, 8 pm  

28
th

 Serendipity Handbells, Bulkington Village Hall, 7.30pm 

29
th

  Seend School Christmas Fayre, Seend School 6 – 8 pm 

31
st
 Seend Neighbourood Plan open meeting, Community Centre, 7.30pm 

 

SOME EARLY DECEMBER DATES 
4

th
 Shuttle trip to Salisbury (fully booked) 

6
th

 First Friday Coffee Morning, Community Centre, 10.30am 

7
th

 Playgroup Christmas Fair, Seend Community Centre, 12-4pm 

10
th

  Carols at Cleeve House, 7.30pm 

14
th

 Christmas Wine Circle, Community Centre, 8pm 

13
th

-15
th

 Festival of Cribs, Bulkington Church, 10am-4pm 
 

Newcomer to Seend or Bulkington? 

Visit www.seend.org.uk, www.bulkington.org.uk and the Spotlight, Seend Community 

Centre and Seend Village Group facebook pages. 

 

http://www.seend.org.uk/
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Welcome to November Spotlight…… .  
To help November go with a bang, you will find the Community 

Centre‟s quarterly newsletter „Happenings!‟ inside this magazine as well 

as a leaflet from Seend Post and Provisions (which, for the uninitiated, is the 

new name for the shop and Post Office). 

The Seend and Bulkington Macmillan Coffee mornings at the end of September 

made over £1500 between them! Well done – and thanks to all who supported those 

events. 

November is looking like a very active month – even by our villages‟ standards! 

We‟ve got coffee, tea and lunch events, a Halloween disco, Bulkington fireworks, a 

day school on Stanley Spencer, Wine and Food Fair with added gin, a cluster of 

quizzes, handbell recital, ramblers both walking and socialising, and an early 

Christmas Fayre. Plus there‟s a concert in aid of Children in Need featuring lots of 

local talent. There are also hints of things to come in the festive season. It‟s nice to 

know that the Turnpike Garage is now providing an additional place to display 

posters about our village events. 

There are invitations to join the fete committee, volunteer to drive for Link or the 

Great Bulkington Railway, to suggest ways of spending Seend‟s solar farm income, 

or help to clean up Seend churchyard. And we have news of the Community Land 

and Asset Trust‟s proposal for community housing in Seend Cleeve. 

It is, of course, also the time of remembrance. Details of services, parades and laying 

of wreaths in both our villages are given inside the magazine.  

Spotlight Contacts: Contributions for the December 2019/January 2020 edition 

(copy by Saturday 16
th
 November please) can be emailed to spotlight@seend.org.uk 

or delivered to Seend Post & Provisions. Editors: Tessa Doe (01380 828617) and Sue 

Isaac (828461). Please note that you should always send emailed items to the 

Spotlight address, not to Sue or Tessa – even if they have emailed you from their 

own email address – just in case they are not around. Joanna Goddard (828488) 

organises printing Mondays and also types up the items left at Seend PO. Fiona 

Johnson is the contact for delivery (828401) and Chris Brooker (828047) for 

advertising. Volunteer printers or delivers can contact Joanna or Fiona. 

Lost emails: Emails to Spotlight sometimes go astray for no obvious reason. If email 

correspondents don‟t receive an acknowledgement by the end of the Monday after the 

Spotlight deadline, please ring Tessa or Sue (see above) to check if all is well. And 

please note the following. When sending emails to spotlight@seend.org.uk please 

include the word SPOTLIGHT  in uppercase as the first word of the Subject. This 

will help the editorial team sifting through all the messages stopped by the SPAM 

filter, which sometimes include genuine messages for SPOTLIGHT. 

PDFs: We cannot normally use PDF or jpg files of posters etc as they require a 

specific shape and space. Word documents (or compatible) – without any fancy 

formatting - give us the flexibility to adapt your wording and pictures to fit the space 

available. Thanks. 
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                          VILLAGE EVENTS IN NOVEMBER 
(for Bulkington events see pages 10-12) 

 

NOVEMBER  IN SEEND  COMMUNITY CENTRE  

 

First Friday Coffee Morning  in the Lounge  
From 10.30am on 1

st
 November. Come along for proper coffee, home-made 

cakes and a chat in good company! It‟s just £2 for coffee or tea - plus a refill 

- and a slice of cake. All welcome. 

Halloween Childrenės Disco  
on Friday 1

st
 November from 6 p.m.  Fun and frolics.  Prize for best 

costume.  £1 per spook! 

Day School on Stanley Spencer  - a visionary and eccentric 

artist known as “The Odd One Out”, with Paul Chapman, upstairs in 

Community Centre on Saturday 9
th

 November 10am-4pm. £30pp. 

Coffee, tea and biscuits provided but please bring a packed lunch. Call 

828617 or 828946 for more info. Advance booking necessary. 

 

Concert in Aid of Children in Need  

Friday 15
th

 November, 7 pm Tickets £5, including supper, available from 

Seend Community Centre and Victoria Bolley (07481 991277).  Featuring our 

own Victoria Bolley, Top Notes Choir, Big Kidz Choir, Sylvia Novak. 
 

Wine , Gin  and Food Fair  – Saturday 16
th

 November 7.30 pm.  £10 

per ticket to include six wine tastes and buffet supper.  Gin tasting also 

offered. Market of festive fare and treats. Tickets available now from Post & 

Provisions (village shop), Community Centre or call 01380 828946.  Advance 

Booking Essential 

Nosh and Natter Lunch Club  - Wednesday 20
th

 November, 

12 for 12.30 p.m. Only £5 for two courses and tea/coffee. (Book by 

phone to Pauline on 01380 828638 or if no answer, call 828401.)  
 

Grand Quiz Night , Saturday 23
rd

 November, 7.45 pm for 8.00 

pm.  Teams of four.  £2 per head. Prizes include one for best team name. 

Bar and interval refreshments available. Book in advance by calling 

01380 828617 and get extra nibbles on your table! Quizmasters Graham 

Hickman and Tony Daly. Watch out for the dreaded Wipe Out round! 

 
 

BREWERY INN 
Wednesday 27

th
 November - Monthly Fun Quiz, 8pm 
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Christmas Fayre  

Friday 29th November – Seend School – 6-8pm 

Please come and support our Christmas Fayre and help raise money for the children 

of Seend School, we have: 

• Stalls where you can buy “not-on-the-high-street” gifts 

• Raffle – Top prize £50 Boden Voucher 

• Hot food and drink 
 

Christmas Songs and Carols 
Cleeve House, Seend  on Tuesday 10th December at 7.30pm 

Led by The Seend Singers 
 

Come and join us in Christmas songs and carols followed by 

refreshments. There will be a Collection in aid of  

Wiltshire Young Carers 
 

Trowbridge Road, Seend, SN12 6PG   01380 827 129 
info@cleeve-house.com   www.cleeve -house.com  

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND VILLAGE INFORMATION 
(Please let us know of any births, marriages, deaths, special birthdays, 
 thanks, useful information etc that you would like to see included here.) 

 
SEEND COMMUNITY LINK SCHEME 

Trouble getting out and about? We can help with transport. 
Link is a team of volunteers who assist residents in the area who are elderly 

or incapacitated and are unable to use public transport 
For more information or to join us as a volunteer driver please get in touch. 

Telephone 07532 055560        www.seend.org.uk/seend_link 

 

RIDE AND STRIDE 
Caroline Power and Anne Ewing would like to thank everyone who sponsored them 

on their bike ride to raise funds for the Wiltshire Historic Churches Trust and Holy 

Cross.  They raised over £300 with gift aid.   

TURNPIKE GARAGE – COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD 

Turnpike Garage are setting up a community noticeboard at the garage.  All local 

event posters are free to display but any personal ads / sale notices, should be 

postcard size, and they ask for a 50p donation per week for the Wiltshire Air 

Ambulance.  
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THE SEEND SINGERS - DEVIZES EISTEDDFOD 

The Seend Singers will be singing at the Devizes Eisteddfod on Thursday, 21st 

November at 7.30pm in St John‟s Church. They will be performing with other choirs 

(including the Philomel Singers) in the Adult Choral Evening Showcase.  

 

 

SALISBURY TRIP 
 

Would you like the opportunity for a spot of last minute Christmas shopping, see the 

lights or enjoy the Cathedral quarter in all its glory? 
 

Seend Theatre Club is offering a limited number of spare seats on a coach to 

Salisbury on the afternoon of Thursday 19
th
 December.  The coach is planned to leave 

Dial Close, Seend at 12.45 p.m. and return leaving from Salisbury at around 4.30 

p.m. The timings are to suit the Theatre Club attending a matinee performance of 

Dylan Thomas‟s work and the coach will be confirmed once know total numbers. 
 

 If you are interested please email kenharvey2005@yahoo.co.uk (or phone 01380 

828511) with your name and contact details. Seats will be allocated on a first come, 

first served basis before the closing date of 9
th

 November.  The fare will be £10 a 

head payable in advance by cheque to Seend Theatre Club.  
 

Ken Harvey, Seend Theatre Club 

SEEND FETE 2019 

With 40 mph winds predicted, it was touch and go for a moment as to whether the 

Fete was going to be able to open its doors to the world. With optimism and a little 

good old English grit and determination, Team Seend stood firm and went ahead with 

its plans to celebrate our 60th Birthday. An army of volunteers got out of bed and 

onto the field at 7am. Lured by the smell of bacon and sausage rolls, they were ready 

to help us set up what was a really good fundraiser.  

It‟s been a few months since the Fete. Sadly we missed last month‟s Spotlight 

deadline however it‟s never too late to say “Thank you!” A HUGE thank you actually 

to all those who came to help. The Fete takes some effort to get up and running for 

1pm and despite the weather being against us, we were able to cut the ribbon on time.  

The Fete is a shining example, along with several other events in the village, of just 

how amazing Seend is. 60 years of our community pulling together, raising money 

and helping out our neighbours. It‟s a tradition that we hope will continue for many, 

many more years.   

The Fete raised £4,200 of profit this year which goes a long way to help meet the 

£7,000 annual target, with many of the stalls increasing their takings compared with 

last year. B****y well done! This profit wouldn‟t be possible without the support of 

the local businesses and sponsors, who gift money and prizes to help us achieve our 

goals and to whom we are very grateful.   

mailto:kenharvey2005@yahoo.co.uk
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Much of what is going on in the world is out of our control, however we can all make 

a difference in our local community. Investing your time and energy into your village 

will make this a better place for us all to enjoy. For the past 60 years at least, our 

forefathers have been investing their energy into this community and now we are 

looking for the next generation of helpers to continue their good work. We need some 

new faces to join the various teams next year, either with the planning process or on 

the day itself. The Fete will be on the 8th August 2020 so please pop the date in the 

diary and drop us an email (seendfete@gmail.com) if you are keen to get involved. 

It‟s good fun, promise!  

Liam Bergin  
 

Seend Fawlty Players 41
st
 panto will be óJack and the Beanstalkô  

on 20
th
-22

nd
 February in the Community Centre. Oh yes it will. 

 

 

ARE YOU A LOCAL PERSON IN NEED OF AN 
AFFORDABLE HOME IN SEEND? 
 

Seend Community Land and Asset Trust is working with White 

Horse Housing Association to deliver affordable homes in the 

village, a site has been secured subject to planning approval and a planning 

application will be submitted by the end of the year. The mix of homes proposed is as 

follows: - 
 

Rented     Shared Ownership 

2 x 1 bed houses   1 x 2 bed house 

3 x 2 bed houses   2 x 3 bed house 

2 x 3 bed houses 

 

 

The rented homes will be let through Wiltshire Council‟s Homes 4 Wiltshire choice-

based lettings service.The  priority for the homes will go to those households with a 

local connection to Seend. Housing need and how long you have been waiting on the 

Homes 4 Wiltshire register will also be taken in to account. Register now with 

Homes 4 Wiltshire at  www.homes4wiltshire.co.uk.   

 

The shared ownership homes will be sold to local people who are registered with 

Help To Buy South. Register now at www.helptobuysouth.co.uk 

 

Please contact White Horse Housing Association on 01380 850916 and staff will be 

happy to guide you through the H4W and shared ownership application process if 

required and will also record your interest for the future homes. 
 

SEEND PARISH COUNCIL NOTICES 

Temporary Road Closure:  21
st
-22

nd
 November – 9am to 3pm 

The A361 through Seend High Street from its junction with Bollands Hill to its 

junction with A365 Seend Hill will be temporarily closed between the hours of 9am 

and 3pm for 2 days, 21-22 November. This is to enable Eurovia to carry out 
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carriageway resurfacing, road marking adjustment of ironworks and surface dressing.    

The closure and diversion route will be clearly indicated. As with other road closures 

that have happened in the past, the dates can be changed at short notice, so despite 

this notice in Spotlight, please look at the road signs for any changes to the dates. 

LGBC Review of Electoral Boundaries in Wiltshire – Following their consultation 

over the last year, this has just been published. As expected, Seend will be moved 

into a new Ward which will be called Devizes Rural West. This will include Seend, 

Potterne, Poulshot, Bulkington, Worton, Erlestoke, Marston and Coulston. As a 

consequence, we will be moving into the Devizes Area Board Area, and no longer be 

part of the Melksham Area Board. This will take effect from May 2021. 

Melksham Without Parish Council’s Request for a Boundary Change 

Following the LGBC review of electoral boundaries in Wiltshire which has just been 

completed, Wiltshire Council has now asked Wiltshire town and parish councils if 

there are any changes they wish to make to their governance. This is called a 

Community Governance Review. 

Seend Parish Council does not wish to make any changes. However, we have learnt 

that Melksham Without Parish Council has made a request to change the boundary 

between Seend and themselves with a new boundary line being the canal. If approved 

by Wiltshire Council this would mean that the BRAG picnic area, neighbouring 

farmland and Giles Wood would be moved into their Parish as well. This is the same 

as the request they made at the last Community Governance Review in 2015, but 

which Seend Parish Council opposed and was rejected by Wiltshire Council.     

Melksham Without believe that the BRAG picnic area is better placed inside their 

boundary as this area has a strong community identity and a sense of place with the 

community of Bowerhill. However, their arguments relate solely to the BRAG picnic 

area with no mention of Giles Wood and the neighbouring farmland which would 

move as well. As resolved at our September Parish Council meeting, we will be 

opposing this request, and have recently sent in a strong response.  Councillor 

Jonathon Seed will be supporting our stance. The owner of Giles Wood, is also very 

much against this proposed change. 

Many of our parishioners regularly visit this part of our parish enjoying walks and 

cycling along the canal. Giles Wood provides a much-enjoyed tranquil space. This 

open space acts as a buffer between our rural parish and the urban parish of 

Melksham Without. A concern is that if this land was moved into Melksham Without 

Parish, there is a risk of the land being encroached on for further development. 

Seend Parish Council hopes that you share our concerns and is keen to hear from 

parishioners who want to help us oppose this boundary change. Please will you let us 

have your views and any letters of support. Full details of Melksham Without Parish 

Council‟s request for a boundary change with map and our initial response can be 

found on our website: www.seendparishcouncil.co.uk . The next stage of the process 

is that Wiltshire Council, having accepted that Melksham Without PC‟s request is a 

valid one, now have to decide which review requests to take forward now and which 

to take forward later. There will be further periods of information gathering and 

http://www.seendparishcouncil.co.uk/
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public consultations at which point we will be called upon to offer more evidence and 

support for our opposition.     

Sandridge Solar Farm Community Benefit – We should shortly be receiving our 

next payment from this fund, in the region of £1,026.  The last three years‟ payments 

bought three Defibrillators and cabinets. We now need to think about what this year‟s 

payment should be spent on.  One idea is to replace the bench at the top of Love 

Walk, but if you have other ideas, please email:  clerk@seendparishcouncil.co.uk The 

main criteria is that it must be for the benefit of the whole community. 
 

CHURCHYARD CLEAN-UP - 9TH NOVEMBER 

As autumn kicks in and leaves come down we need to tidy the churchyard ready for 

winter. Please come along on Saturday 9th November from 10am to 12 noon and help 

us keep this lovely village space beautiful. If you can, please bring along rakes, 

secateurs, wheelbarrows, gloves and anything else you think might be useful but 

especially yourselves. The more the merrier.   

For additional information please contact Pam Church or Anne Ewing.  
 

SEEND PARISH NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP 

November Update 
 

This update will start with the same question as last month. Have you looked at the 

draft Seend Parish Character Statement, which is now up on the website? If not, 

please do! (www.seendparishplan.org) . I ask because as the NDP edges towards 

completion we need you to be aware of its developments, and to realise that the NDP 

will be a statutory document if you approve it at the referendum that will be held next 

year. Prior to that there are a number of stages when you will be consulted. 
 

We will soon finalise the draft evidence base and Neighbourhood Plan, which means 

we are moving towards starting the first formal stage of consultation to bring the Plan 

into force.  
 

1. This is called the pre-submission consultation, also known as Regulation 14 

consultation. We hope to hold this six- week consultation period in January 2020, 

when formal comments on the draft Plan are invited. All comments received during 

that period will be considered by the Steering Group, and where appropriate, 

amendments to the Plan will be made. 
 

2. The draft Plan will then be submitted to Wiltshire Council, who will check that the 

Plan has fulfilled its legal requirements for process and consultation. Wiltshire 

Council will also hold a second formal public consultation, when comments on the 

draft Plan will again be invited. 

 

3 The draft Plan will then be subject to Independent Examination, when the Examiner 

checks that the Plan meets the „basic conditions‟ required before it can proceed. 

Modifications may be needed to ensure that it proceeds. 

 

4 The final formal stage is public referendum when the residents of Seend Parish can 

vote on whether they want the Neighbourhood Plan to be brought fully into force, 

mailto:clerk@seendparishcouncil.co.uk
http://www.seendparishplan.org/
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making it part of Wiltshire Council‟s framework for deciding planning applications in 

our Parish. 

 

The next open meeting will be held on Thursday 31
st
 October, 7.30pm, in the 

Community Centre. All are welcome at the open meetings. (Members of the SG meet 

again between these open meetings to progress the background work, together with 

our Consultants). 

                                               Carola Thorpe on behalf of the S.P.N.P. Steering Group  

 

SEEND COMMUNITY LAND AND ASSET TRUST NEWS 

On 8
th
 October 2019 the Seend CLT exhibited proposals for the site layout of the 

community led affordable housing project at Park Farm, Seend Cleeve.  If you did 

not have the opportunity to view the proposals you may view them on the CLT web 

site at: https://www.seendclt.org/park-farm-consultation.html, where you will find 

further information and a feedback form for your comments. The next meeting of the 

Seend Community Land and Asset Trust will be held on Tuesday 12
th

 November 

2019 at 7:30 pm in the Irene Usher Memorial Pavilion, Rusty Lane.  

Steve Vaux 
 

CHURCH AND CHAPEL NEWS 

“Remembering” 

Remembering is an important Christian Act. Jesus says to his disciples, “Do this in 

remembrance of me” while sharing the bread and the wine with his disciples. People 

remembered who they were by telling and retelling their stories of past, their stories 

of faith and their stories of land.  

In the Old Testament people told and retold the stories of past in order to know 

saintly people and thus to imitate their characters and stories of evil actions with their 

consequences. Such stories provided values, worldviews and faith in themselves, in 

family, in community and in nation.  

I had a good friend who was 90 years old in my previous parish. However, at the age 

of 91 he did not recognise me at times due to early stages of dementia. His siblings 

brought him to church on a Sunday. I appreciated his contribution to the church as an 

organist and warden for forty years. After the service, we had a long conversation 

over lunch. Many in the congregation appreciated his contribution and visited him 

regularly.  

It is important that we remember saints. This is why we have All Saints Day Service 

on the first Sunday of November every year in order to remember people – ordinary 

people like us with all their life struggles tried to do little acts of charity; did take up 

protecting people; strengthened people‟s faiths and transformed others‟ lives. We also 

remember the departed as they have left their legacies with us. Remembrance bring in 

us a life affirming value, hope for eternal life and a culture of equity and freedom that 

were cherished, upheld and protected by many in the past and even today. On 

Remembrance Day, we remember those people who sacrificed their lives during the 

service in the Great Wars in order that we will have peace today.  

https://www.seendclt.org/park-farm-consultation.html
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We in the Church retell the story of Jesus (his birth, death and raising up from death) 

every Sunday through the Holy Communion. In these services, we remember the life 

affirming values of love, kindness and generosity, faith in ourselves and in God with 

the hope of eternal life and a culture of equity and freedom for all. Please come along 

to the church and listen to our own stories in every service, especially on All Saints 

Day (3
rd

 November) and the Remembrance Day (10
th
 November).  By remembering, 

we uphold our faith, hope and values in our families and communities.  The 

Christmas and advent stories bring us the good tidings of joy, hope, peace and love 

by reminding us about the coming and the arrival of Christ into this world.  

Joshva Raja 
 

CHURCH SERVICES IN NOVEMBER 2019 
The Parishes of Holy Cross, Seend, Christ Church, Bulkington  

and St. Peter‟s, Poulshot part of the Wellsprings Benefice 

You are welcome to worship at any of the services in any of the churches in 

the Benefice. Please note that to avoid confusion and ensure consistency 

across the benefice all eucharistic services will now be referred to as Holy 
Communion. The services themselves will be unchanged. 

Sunday 3
rd

 November (All Saints and Souls) 

 8.00 am Holy Communion (BCP) at Seend 

 9.15 am Holy Communion at Poulshot 

11.00 am Morning Praise at Seend 

 4.00 pm All Souls Service 

 6.00 pm Evening Prayer at Bulkington 

Sunday 10
th

 November (Remembrance Sunday) 

10.50 am Remembrance Service at Seend 

10.50 am Remembrance Service at Bulkington 

10.50 am Remembrance Service at Poulshot 

Sunday 17
th

 November (Second Sunday before Advent) 

8:00 am Holy Communion (BCP) at Seend 

9:15 am Morning Praise at Bulkington 

11.00 am Holy Communion at Poulshot 

6 pm  Evensong at Seend 

Sunday 24
th

 November (Christ the King) 

9.15 am Matins at Poulshot 

11.00 am Holy Communion at Seend 

6.00 pm Holy Communion at Bulkington 

Every Tuesday at 9.00am there are Morning Prayers at St Peter‟s Poulshot. 

Every Thursday at 8:30am there are Morning Prayers at Christ Church Bulkington. 

From the Registers: 

Baptisms 

Jaime-Leigh Weaving on 23/10/2019 at Poulshot. 

Dakota Drewett on 27/10/2019 at Seend. 
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SEEND METHODIST CHURCH 

 

Church Services for November 2019 

10th Nov  10 am   Revd. Wendy Tucker Holy Communion 

24th Nov  10 am   Revd. David Coppard 

Everyone always welcome. 

                                                                                                                  Les Warren 

Dear Friends, 

The beginning of November is when we focus on remembering; the Church 

celebrates All Saints; a time to remember loved ones we no longer see and to give 

thanks for the good times and memories of them. Just a little way into November, we 

remember again the ultimate sacrifice made by so many people during the First and 

Second World Wars and many conflicts since. It‟s important to think about and give 

thanks for those people, those who have impacted on our lives, some we might have 

known well and some we might only have heard about in family stories or town tales.  

Each of our churches and communities have war memorials with names engraved on 

them well-known names still represented in our villages and towns and others long-

forgotten . Sometimes a name jumps out at me from the stone, marble or paper, and I 

wonder what that person‟s life was like, I wonder how the person lived, who they 

were to the people they knew, if they left a wife, sweetheart or family behind. 

There are no longer any veterans left from the First World War and there are very 

few left in the country from the Second, but we must never forget to tell their stories. 

We need to tell the generations to come, about those who came before and not leave 

them simply reduced to a name on a memorial.  

The bible tells us that all Christians are saints, not just those who are famous in 

history and have „St.‟ in front of their names, and so I am left pondering about us, this 

present generation. What will our stories be, when the time comes for them to be 

passed on? At some point in the future we may well be names on a memorial stone or 

book of remembrance. What will people say about us? 

I hope that they might say that along with remembering the stories of the reality of 

the lives of those people that we remembered too the stories of how the conflicts they 

died in came into being, and the ways in which other conflicts have been avoided. I 

hope they might say that we learned from the past to heal the divisions between 

human societies, communities and cultures and to keep peace between us. This I hope 

and pray is how our stories might be remembered. 

God bless, Wendy <>< 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

BULKINGTON NEWS 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 2019 

Bulkington village will be keeping Remembrance Sunday this year on November 10
th
 

at 10.50 at the War Memorial and in the church.  

There will be new displays in church commemorating the men whose names are on 

our War Memorial. All are welcome. 



 

11 

 

100+ 
beautiful  

Nativity Scenes  
from around the  

world  

ADVENT SONGS OF PRAISE 

An important date for your diary!! 

Advent for the Wellsprings Benefice will begin with a lovely service of Advent 

carols and readings to be held in St Peter‟s Church, Poulshot at 6.00 on December 1
st
. 

It will be wonderful to begin the new church year and our preparations for 
Christmas together.  

 

FESTIVAL OF CRIBS  
at Bulkington Church (SN10 1SL) 

13th-15th December 10am-4pm 
Refreshments 

Free entry (donations welcome) 

Raffle for Christmas hamper - Colouring sheets for children 

Special closing service at 4pm on Sunday.  

Bring your own crib to be blessed  
 

We look forward to welcoming you to this special event 
   

BONFIRE NIGHT  
Saturday 2

nd
 November 2019 on the Village Playing Field 

Gates open 17.30; Fire Lit 18.00; Fireworks 18.30 

Entry Adults £4, under 16s free. 

BBQ, Hot and Cold drinks available to buy. 

 

ELECTRIC TRAIN DRIVERS WANTED FOR MINIATURE RAILWAY 

The Great Bulkington Railway raises money for the Wiltshire Air Ambulance Service 

by hosting children‟s birthday parties and giving public rides. 

Due to medical and family commitments we have lost our two lady train drivers and 

need to recruit two new male or female volunteer drivers. We use our ride-on 

miniature railway (located in Bulkington, near Seend) to raise funds for the Wiltshire 

Air Ambulance by offering our village hall for children‟s birthday parties together 

with a couple of hours of train rides. Normally we run the passenger carrying trains 

on about 15 occasions between 14 and 1600 hours at weekends in the summer 

months when most parties are booked. 

Male or female drivers need to be over 21 and of sensible disposition. 

Full training will be given. It‟s good fun and very satisfying! 

Please contact Nev at nev.boulton@outlook.com 

 

 TABLE TENNIS AT BULKINGTON VILLAGE HALL 

Thanks to a kind donor Bulkington Village Hall now has a fine full-size table-tennis 

table. Bookings through Roger Futter 01380 828485 at £5.00/hour. 

Children must be supervised by a responsible adult.  
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The church hosted Bulkington Village Lunch  
takes place on  

Wednesday, 6th  Nov. at 12.15 for 12.30 pm at The Well.  
Contact Phyl Yarde in advance for the menu (828116).  

New people are always welcome to join us. It is a good social event for the 
entire villa ge and area. 

 

THE TEA, CRAFT AND CHAT SOCIAL GROUP  
will meet from 2.00 ɀ 4.00 p.m. on Monday 4th November 
at 46A Bulkington. Please contact Phyll Yarde 828116.  

New people always welcome. 
Bring your own craft item or leave it at home and just come and chat! 

 

Benefice Buzz Group  

This will meet at Bear Cottage Poulshot on Wed 6
th
 November at 

 3.30 p.m. Contact Paulette on 828527 

4ÈÅ ÇÒÏÕÐ ÉÓ ÌÅÄ ÂÙ 2ÅÖ *ÁÎÅ +ÎÏ×ÌÅÓȟ  
%ÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÉÓ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÉÓ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÌ ÁÎÄ ÐÌÅÁÓÁÎÔ ÇÒÏÕÐȢ 

 

Bulkington Ladies Grou p 

Serendipity Handbells  
will be performing at Bulkington Village Hall  on 

Thurs day 28 th  November  at 7.30 pm  
The programme will consist of well-known tunes and Christmas music 
interspersed with seasonal poems. This will be followed by the usual cheese and 
wine and raffle. We would like to extend this to a wider audience than our usual 
small group, so please encourage friends and neighbours to attend.  

Entrance is by a small donation of £3 to cover costs, which includes 2 raffle 
tickets, so is very good value! 

Liz Futter  828485 

_________________________________________________ 

BULKINGTON "100 CLUB 

The October draw for the "100 Club" took place at the village lunch in The Well on 

Wednesday, 2nd October, and the results were :- 
 

£30  No. 79 Mark Raby-Cox 

£25  No. 13 Kathie Stirling 

£20  No. 38 Helen Breach 

£15  No. 34 Philip Oakey 

£10  No. 89 Derek Barnes 

Phyl Yarde  

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

The Mobile Library will be visiting the car park of The Well in Bulkington on 

Monday November 11
th

 11.05-11.30am. Good to see that people are supporting it. 
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SEEND CLUBS AND ORGANISATIONS 

 

SEEND COMMUNITY CENTRE  See the enclosed newsletter, 

„Happenings!‟ and the events section at the front of this magazine, find us on 

facebook and see www.seendcommunitycentre.com. To book the hall or 

rooms call 07703 814111. 
 

 

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION 

Remembrance Day Parade 

All Members are reminded that the following Parade and Service will take 

place on Remembrance Sunday 10
th

 November 2019. 

Parade at the Old Rectory end of Church Walk at 1030 hrs, march to the 

War Memorial for the laying of wreaths and then continue into Church 

for the Sunday Service with Act of Remembrance at 1100 hrs. 

Please do your best to attend this service. 

Armistice Day 

There will be a short service of prayers and the two minutes silence at the War 

Memorial in the Churchyard on Monday 11
th

 November 2019, commencing at 10.55 

hrs. All are welcome to attend. You do not have to be a member of the Royal British 

Legion. 

County Standard Bearers Competition 

Congratulations to our Secretary/Standard Bearer, Kevin Toft for once again winning 

this competition. He now goes forward to compete in the National Competition and 

we wish him the very best of luck in this. 

Annual Concert 

Over 100 people attended the Annual Concert given by The London Philharmonic 

Skiffle Orchestra and were entertained with a riveting performance of comedy, 

slapstick, audience participation and expert playing of numerous musical instruments 

from traditional violins to watering cans. During the interval a delicious meal was 

provided by Paul and Sue Canning. A fantastic evening was had by all and just over 

£800 was donated to the Royal British Legion from the profit and the raffle.  

Dates to remember 

The date of the next meeting will be decided at the AGM and will be published in 

January 2020‟s Spotlight. 

Roger Brind 
 

SEEND W.I. – OUR CENTENARY YEAR 

The sound of a rousing rendition of Jerusalem by ninety guests 

(members and friends), which emanated from the Community 

Centre on Saturday 12
th

 October could mean only thing. We were celebrating our 

long awaited centenary! There was a wonderful slide show highlighting past W.I. 

events and paying homage to the remarkable women who have helped make Seend 

WI and the village the amazing place it is today. We enjoyed an excellent meal 

prepared by Rob and his staff, following a delicious starter prepared by Joanna 

http://www.seendcommunitycentre.com/
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Goddard. We puzzled over an impossible quiz, ate trifle made by WI members, then 

finished with celebration cake made by Anne Ewing. After a short speech by WI 

President Fiona Johnson, the evening closed with a programme of sketches, readings 

and songs by Seend Fawlty Players. Thank you to everyone who contributed to make 

this a memorable evening. To quote from a well known Dickens novel “What larks, 

Pip! What larks”. 

Our next meeting on Wednesday 13
th
 November will be The Annual Quiz Night – 

bring along family and friends for a fun night out in teams of four. 

The next Craft afternoon will be on Thursday 21
st
 November 2pm to 4pm in the 

Pavilion. You don‟t have to be a member of the W.I. to attend. 

All meetings take place in the Pavilion, Rusty Lane, Seend at 7.30 p.m. on the second 

Wednesday of the month unless otherwise notified. For more information, please 

contact Joyce Harvey on 01380 828511 or check www.seendwi.weebly.com 
 

SEEND & DISTRICT RAMBLERS 

Lyndhurst October 2019: 27 of us checked into the Crown Manor 

Hotel at Lyndhurst for two days‟ walking. We enjoyed good food and 

great service at the hotel. 

On Thursday we set off from the hotel on a 7ish-mile walk around 

tracks and paths in the forest, a lovely walk, seeing squirrels, birds, 

ponies and deer. About a mile before the end of the walk we stopped at a pub for a 

very welcome drink and sit down. Our thanks to Colin and Jo for organising. 

Friday‟s walk was from Copythorne on the northern edge of the forest, once Colin 

Noad had found his car keys, (lost in his pocket) we set off from the Village hall car 

park, and having crossed the M27 walked through varied forest paths, for about 4.5 

miles, meeting pigs, sheep and ponies along the way. In spite of a poor forecast we 

did not have any rain during our walks. 

All in all it was a very enjoyable weekend, with good weather. 

Friday 15
th

 November will be our social evening, this year we will be enjoying a 

meal at The Kings Arms, Melksham.  

Our next walk on Sunday 17
th

 November will be led by Terry and Sheila and 

members will be emailed once details are known.  

December’s walk will be Sunday 15
th 

. Come and join us as we will finish with 

Mulled Wine and Mince Pies! 

Sandy James 01380 739235 

SEEND SHUTTLE COMMUNITY BUS 
Salisbury Shopping Shuttle  
The December Shuttle bus is already fully booked so why not do your 

present shopping early and book on the November 6th trip. Phone me 

on 828757 by Monday 4
th

 November. Thanks, Anita Shea.  
(The Shuttleôs scheduled services timetable can be found on www.seend.org.uk) 

http://www.seendwi.weebly.com/
http://www.seend.org.uk/
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Wessex Fuchsia Group – November 26
th
, 7.45pm in the Pavilion. John 

Craig from Wiltshire Retired Firefighters – “Going to Blazes!”. 

 

100+ CLUB DRAW – September results 
 

 £30.00 No 59  Keith Bottomley 

£25.00 No 49  Hilary Hutchings 

£20.00  No 137 Mr P Whitehead 

£15.00 No 114 Mrs K Cubberley 

£10.00 No 165 Mr A Ewin 
 

Congratulations to all the winners.  

Remember, you have to be in it to win it! Contact me if you want to join in the fun 

and help to raise money for the Lye Field at the same time. 

         Alison avbottomley@yahoo.co.uk 
   

SEEND SCHOOL 

We have flatpack Shoeboxes available in the office (40p each) for those 

of you who wish to pack a Christmas Shoebox (contents list and labels 

can be found on line) and filled boxes can be dropped off to us. 

Seend School children and parents have surpassed themselves this year 

with the summer reading challenge. We have had a massive 74 certificates back 

which is about 67% of pupils completing the challenge – a special thanks to the 

children and parents in reception as so many of them took part, which all adds to the 

figures. Whilst giving out the certificates in our celebration worship, we received 

official notification that we were yet again the highest performing school in the area. 

You may not know that we have a range of recycling facilities here. We can recycle 

household batteries, (we have special small storage boxes to collect them in at home 

if required), small printer cartridges (just pop them in a bag and hand them into 

reception) and bagged clothing (collection bin in the car park). We also collect used 

Tassimo pods and the foil packaging, along with (flat) crisp packets to help raise 

money for Wiltshire Air Ambulance. 

Want to hear more about what is going on in school? Follow us on Twitter 

@seendschool 
 

SEEND PLAYGROUP NEWS  
 

We have welcomed Florrie to playgroup this term.  

Many thanks to the parents and grandparents who came to our coffee 

morning on 4
th
 October – which was also the official opening of the new 

playground on the Lye Field. 

The new term starts on 4
th
 November.   Our Christmas Fair is on December 7

th
.                                         

 

                                                                                     Rose Dick (Playleader) 828003  
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SEEND PARISH COUNCIL 

 

NB. The following minutes are a shortened version of the full minutes taken at the 

Parish Council meeting on 24
th
 September. These have not yet been ratified by the 

Parish Council and may be subject to change. A full copy of the minutes can be found 

on our website: www.seendparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

The meeting held on 24
th
 September was attended by eight Councillors with Mr 

James in the Chair, Mrs Sue Bond (Clerk), Mr Richards Jones (Canal & Rivers 

Trust), Mr George Clarke (Seend C&ALT) and two parishioners. Apologies received 

from Mr Manning, Mr Williams, Mrs Vince and Councillor Seed. Before the Parish 

Council meeting began a brief talk on the work of the Canal & Rivers Trust was 

given by Mr Richard Jones, one of the C&RT‟s Waterway Operatives for our area. A 

brief summary of the talk can be found in the full minutes on the website. 

Minutes and Matters Arising: The Minutes of the 27
th
 August meeting were 

approved. 

Bus Stop Sign – agreed by Wilts CC. This will be installed in due course but not a 

priority.   

A representative of Scottish & Southern Energy Network has agreed to speak at the 

October PC meeting. 

Police Matters - PCSO Maggie Ledbury is overseeing the coordination of proactive 

patrols of rural locations as there have recently been reports of poaching and criminal 

damage to farm and private land in Steeple Ashton and Keevil. 

Incidents – August 

15
th
 Aug - Vehicle seized - no insurance - A361 Seend. 

30
th
 Aug - Burglary - Canal, Seend. 

Neighbourhood Plan – Mrs A‟Bear reported that they were in the final throes of the 

preparation of the Neighbourhood Plan. They hope to have a draft ready for approval 

by the November meeting.   Once the PC has approved it, it will then go out for a 

Regulation 14 consultation for a minimum of 6 weeks.  They are about to upload onto 

their website the locally valued Heritage Assets Report and parishioners can 

comment on this if they wish. Character statement is now on the website, and will 

need to be formally noted by the Parish Council. Green Space nominations - Back in 

March, the PC owned allotments had been nominated as an important Local Green 

Space to be included in the Neighbourhood Plan.  The Parish Council should have 

formally acknowledged the letter and confirmed that they were in support of this 

nomination. Resolution: The Chairman proposed that the Parish Council supported 

this nomination of the Parish Council allotments being given Local Green Space 

status in the Neighbourhood Plan. This was seconded by Mr Lack. All Councillors 

voted in favour. 

Seend Community Land & Asset Trust - Mr George Clarke, Chairman of the 

Seend Community Land & Asset Trust gave an update on their progress. He 

confirmed that the option agreement on land owned by Park Farm had now been 

signed by White Horse Housing Association and the landowner.  This is for land at 

the bottom end of Seend Cleeve. This option will be taken up if planning approval is 

http://www.seendparishcouncil.co.uk/
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given for the building of 11 houses. The agreed purchase price of the land includes a 

self build plot. White Horse Housing Association will sell the land for £1 to the 

CL&AT and they will lease it back to White Horse Housing Association. They have 

appointed Peter Kent architects to draw up plans for the 10 houses. They hope to 

have a planning application ready by the end of the year. The next three meetings of 

the CL&AT will be key for discussions and consulting with the community about the 

plans. Mrs A‟Bear suggested that once the plans had progressed so far, that they 

should organise a coffee morning in one of the village halls to show the plans, so that 

parishioners can give feedback. She also suggested that they should quantify people‟s 

responses, so that they can address any major concerns as the plans progress. She 

gave an example of how the NP committee had organised their own community 

consultations and collected opinion. Mr Clarke agreed that this would be a good idea. 

The Clerk said that, as the Parish Council did not have a meeting in December, this 

should be taken into account when timing the submission of a planning application. 

Highways – CATG Requests: The Chairman reported that the Clerk had submitted 

three of the Highway Improvement Requests, agreed at the last meeting, to go on the 

Community Area Transport Group‟s Agenda for their October meeting.   She had 

also had an email discussion with the Senior Highways Engineer about what 

measures could be taken to improve the signage on Bell Hill. He had said that the PC 

needed to submit a Highway Improvement Request so that it could be further 

discussed at the CATG meeting.  Councillors agreed that the Clerk should also 

submit this request. Prior to the meeting, the Clerk had asked Councilllor Seed for 

feedback on the Highway Improvement Requests submitted which she then reported. 

The Clerk said it would be up to CATG members to approve the requests and for the 

Highways Engineer to assess the feasibility of them. As the Chairman and the Clerk 

were unable to attend the meeting, Mrs A‟Bear agreed to attend along with Mr 

Williams.  

Comparison of Metro Counts between High Street and Sells Green. The Clerk 

had been asked to do a comparison of the data collected from the two metro counts in 

the High Street and Sells Green. Whilst the counts were not done at exactly the same 

time (High Street 4
th

-10
th
 Feb 2019 and Sells Green 4

th
-10

th
 Nov 2017), so could not 

be truly comparable, they were both week-long studies. The comparison showed that 

both routes had a fairly similar number of vehicle types, particularly HGVs. Clerk to 

put the comparison on the website. 

Planning Matters 

Blossom Hill (Land on A361) – It was reported that, following on from the 

Temporary Stop Notice, the landowner had been served an Enforcement Notice that 

requires him to return the land to its former contours and to re-seed the land.  

Following a return of the diggers on the site which had raised a lot of concern, 

planning enforcement had been contacted again to check that the work was in line 

with the Enforcement Notice. They have inspected the site several times and said that 

the work does seem to be remedial works on the cut edge of the escarpment to re-

instate the slope. They will continue to monitor site. Councillor Seed confirmed in an 

email that the Enforcement Team were being very proactive and monitoring this site 

very closely. The current work is moving the land back towards its original contours.  
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He said that whilst we cannot prevent illegal activity, we can enforce against it as 

Wiltshire Council is currently doing. 

19/05006/FUL: Seend Post Office - Revised Plans 

Proposal: Demolish shop and store buildings and rebuild to provide shop, café and 

Post Office with amenity space. All Councillors had looked at the revised plans 

which had been advised by the Conservation Officer. They had also been circulated 

with further comments from a concerned near neighbour. It was felt that the changes, 

and with the inclusion of obscured glass would minimize any concerns of being 

overlooked. All but two Councillors voted in favour of the plans being approved. 

19/08993/TCA  - Piskey Cottage, High Street, Seend - Proposal: Laurel trees – cut 

back to boundary. All Councillors approved. 

19/08998/TCA – Elm Cottage, Seend Hill, Seend - Proposal: Ash Tree – Fell. All 

Councillors approved. 

Community Governance Review – Councillors had been circulated with a copy of 

Melksham Without Parish Council‟s request for a boundary review. (See full details 

on p. 6 of this magazine). There was a strong feeling that with a possible bypass 

coming close to this part of our parish boundary, and the fear of further housing 

development, that it was important that this area remain inside our rural parish. 

Resolution: All Councillors formally agreed that this request should be opposed. 

Councillor Seed had earlier confirmed that he would support Seend Parish Council if 

they wanted to oppose the boundary change as he had supported them in 2015. 

Financial Matters 

There were seven cheques for signature. 

Bank reconciliation to end of July - £ 22,303.33 

External Auditors Report  – The Clerk reported that the audit of the Parish 

Council‟s governance and accounting procedures had been completed.  There were 

no matters for concern about our accounting and governance practices. 

Sandridge Solar Farm Community Benefit Payment – (See p.7 for details.) To be 

further discussed at the Precept budget meeting. 

Items for Note: 

Vicarage Wall in Rusty Lane – Latest update from Salisbury Diocesan Surveyor – 

they will begin work soon. Mouldings are meeting the stonemasons on Monday to 

look at it and agree the works. 

The next Parish Council meeting is 26
th

 November.  
 

NEWS FROM WILTSHIRE COUNCIL 

Another success for Wiltshire Council is the declaration by Friends of the Earth that 

Wiltshire tops the league of Councils in Climate Friendly credentials. This is being 

driven by a passion by the new leader and his administration to genuinely address 

climate change and move to reduce carbon emissions in the County. In addition the 

Cabinet of Wiltshire Council recently approved a detailed and effective air quality 

strategy. All this is a measured determination to make the environment that we live in 

both greener and safer. 
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It was good to attend the October meeting of the Seend Community Land Trust. This 

was the first meeting where a viable proposition of a development project had been 

put to a CLT meeting. It was a lively meeting but the Chairman did a hugely 

competent job of fielding local residents‟ concerns and explaining the proposition.  

This proposal is an exciting development of ten state-of-the-art houses in Seend 

Cleeve. This non-commercial project addresses the local housing need without the 

addition of significant numbers of market value houses which a commercial project 

would require. In addition the housing would remain in the ownership of the village 

CLT.  

The residents who were concerned raised valid points (including a desire for a 

footpath, a reduced speed limit and an area of amenity land) some of these may well 

be incorporated into the final proposal to the planners but the more villagers who 

express an opinion the better. This can be done on the CLT website at 

www.seendclt.org  Whatever the result the village should be grateful for the 

leadership and efforts put into this by George Clarke, his Board, and ever growing 

Trust membership. 

                                                                                                              Jonathon Seed 
 

SEEND SPORTING AND DRAMATIC NEWS 

The Turf  : 

We have of course to start with Enable, the horse of the 2019 flat 

season. Aiming for an unprecedented third Arc de Triomphe on Sunday 

the 6th October Enable, with Frankie Detorri on board, looked like they 

had it in the bag with less than a furlong to go when the soft going, after 

heavy morning rain, took its toll and the hoped for result was not to be. Quel 

dommage !....as they said at Longchamps. 

 

Locally connected mount Tigerskin, after two recent victories, had an outing at 

Leicester last Tuesday but unfortunately was pulled up and will now require some 

vetinary intervention. We wish him luck and look forward to his return to the track 

before too long. 

Tennis : 

In September the annual Chippenham and District League presentation dinner saw 

Seend men‟s pick up their third successive  trophy. They started again in division 6 

three years ago and have now won divisions 6, 5, and 4 in three consecutive seasons 

and will be in division 3 next April. Their record surpasses that of any other team in 

the league. Congratulations to the core players, Liam Bergin, Louis Ball, Harry 

Waylen, Tom Collins (returning from a leg broken in 2018),and Mark Newman, for 

their achievements. Also rans, filling in in emergencies, were George Akerman, Peter 

Hatvany and Frankie Goddard, not that these three could add much to the points tally 

built up by the A team ! It is hard to pick my player of the season but for his 

consistency throughout, his calmness under pressure, his making it to court when the 

odds suggested otherwise and his rescuing the key match against Sherston when all 

seemed lost, thereby winning the division, the player of the season award must go to 

http://www.seendclt.org/
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Harry Waylen. He wins a digital alarm clock ! However the intense fitness 

programme designed for him over winter may not be what he had in mind ! 

 

Next season Seend will also be entering a mixed team in the league. I have a nucleus 

of players in mind but am looking for more so all interested please let me know. 

 

Cricket : 

The 18th July fixture against Bishops Cannings went ahead with 22 players and our 2 

umpires on the Lye, but none of them from Cannings owing to a date mix up. True to 

form there was no downheartedness particularly with the sumptuous tea beginning to 

take shape in the Irene Usher pavilion. Firstly those captained by Issac Smith, on loan 

from Tytherton Lucas and accompanied by his sister Isabella, a star fielder, chose to 

bat and with his impressive performance, well supported by Freddie Honeybone, 

followed by father and son pairing of Max and James Gray, they nudged the score at 

the end of the 30 overs towards 153, but not, as he reminds me, before Luke Ballinger 

collected the wickets of both Charlie, 35, and Harry, 2, Waylen. George Akerman on 

10 not out, and Anthony Watts on 6 not out, were still there at the end. 

 

Perhaps it was the quantity of tea consumed in the unusually lengthy tea interval that 

restricted Dan Crossman‟s team‟s reply as, despite Luke‟s valiant 75 not out, he ran 

out of partners when still some 28 runs short of victory. Unfortunately a third umpire 

was not on hand in the crucial final over to perhaps take a more generous and relaxed 

view of the, albeit correct, LBW decision, that led to your reporter having to trudge 

back to the dressing room followed moments later by the last man being skittled out 

leaving our potential man of the match marooned ! 

 

All agreed that 2020 should hopefully see a few more friendlies played in Seend and 

already we are looking to play Keevil, Poulshot and Bishops Cannings. 

 

Short Mat Bowls : 

Congratulations to Colin and the boys. Having faced somewhat unfair criticism, and 

even written complaints, as to their speed of play, a new record of 1 hour 59 minutes 

and 40 seconds to complete one “end” was set by the team in the Community Centre 

only last week. The average for other teams in the league last season was 7 minutes 

14 seconds so there is still some way for the boys to go but at least the opposition will 

no longer view an away match at Seend as an overnight fixture, often termed by local 

teams as the “marathon match”. (Sorry Colin but you can‟t blame allegedly slow 

service at the bar for the team‟s dismal statistics; an outrageous suggestion!) 

 

Skittles : 

The Wiltshire Wonders paid another visit to Torquay to take part in the national 

finals but this year were unable to match some of their previous highs. Next year 

beckons and we all wish them well. 

 

Meanwhile Josh Hamblin, our local reporter, tells me that Seend A lies in 6th place in 

the Premier Division whilst Seend B and C, both in Division 2, are placed 8th and 9th 

respectively with the sirens on the rocks that are the 10th and bottom place seeking to 

draw them down...hopefully not. 
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Seend Sirens made a promising start to their first season in Devizes women‟s league. 

 

Football : 

It has been great to again see the Lye Field as the home venue for a Seend football 

team. Seend United, managed and coached by Trevor Vowles, has now played five 

matches in division 2 of the Trowbridge and District league. The simple figures as at 

13th October are played 5, won 1, drawn 1 and lost 3; goals for 18, goals against 19 ; 

presently placed 6th out of 11 in the division. Top scorer, having played 4 out of the 5 

matches, is Harry Waylen with 4. 

 

With the emphasis on supporting local football teams there can be few better ways of 

spending an hour or so on a Saturday at the Lye than watching Seend United in 

action. Congratulations to Trevor. 

 

Rugby World Cup : 

Whilst they were not actually playing credit must be given to the Hardings and 

Ellingers for travelling all the way to Japan to cheer on their favourites, Argentina. 

We look forward to their tales of derring-do if, and indeed when, they return, they 

having all opted for that tempting Thomas Cook “supporters package”. (I have been 

advised to take no notice of any scam purporting to be Ric claiming he is stuck at 

Tokyo airport having lost his wallet....send “him” nothing !) 

 

Cycling : 

Some of the village cyclists have been seen out lately but the weather has not helped 

them and like me they probably watched the Tour de Wiltshire from the comfort of 

the fireside. Fear not, spring is just around that long bend. Belated congratulations to 

Ian Seager, the latest member of the Seend Pork Pie Cycling Club to complete the 

Land‟s End to John o‟Groats gruelling nine-day ride. 

 

The Boards : 

Good to see the Seend Dramatic elite performing at the W.I. 100th anniversary 

dinner. Unfortunately that quartet will not be seen again until the 150th anniversary 

although I understand that they will consider private bookings. Contact Tessa on the 

Crystal Palace website. 

 

All news for the December/January issue by 13th November please. 

 

Frankie Goddard (828488) 

 

(If anyone fancies an informal game of table tennis on Thursday afternoons, please 

call Chris Brooker on 828049. Ed.) 

 

_______________________________________________________________ 
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BITS AND BOBS 

 

THE SEEND FUND – YOUR LOCAL FUND 

 
Remember the Seend Fund is your local fund. Anyone living in or closely associated 

with Seend, including our close neighbours in Bulkington and Poulshot, can apply by 

emailing the secretary (anitashea@hotmail.co.uk) or writing to her at 34 Seend 

Cleeve, Melksham SN12 6PY. If you find yourself in financial difficulties the fund 

might be able to help with anything from school uniforms to heating bills. Don‟t 

hesitate to send details, saying how much you need, what it is for and when you need 

it by. Even if the fund has helped you before, your request will be sympathetically 

and confidentially considered. Although the fund is intended to help individuals, if 

there are any organisations or groups who need support to include someone with 

special needs in an educational activity, or who know of members who are struggling 

financially, the fund may be able to help.  

 
 

FIND YOUR VOICE is a weekly singing and social group for people living with 

Parkinson‟s, other neurological conditions including stroke and long term conditions 

(adults 18+). It‟s a very friendly group, you don‟t have to be able to sing, even a 

whisper is enough. Through using fun vocal exercises, the sessions can help to 

improve actions such as swallowing and the strength of your voice. Join us for a 

cuppa on a Monday at 1.30pm with singing 2pm-3pm 

at Seend Community Centre, Rusty Lane, Seend, SN12 6NS 

Carers and relatives most welcome. Weekly sessions cost £2 per person. Term time 

only. To find out more about the sessions please contact Louise Rendle at Wiltshire 

Service Users‟ Network on 01380871800 or email her on 

louiserendle.wsun@btconnect.com 

 

 

is open 

Tuesdays to Fridays, 12 noon to 3pm 
Fresh Seasonal Vegetables,Vegetable boxes, Eggs,  Plants, Wooden planters, Insect 

houses, Garden furniture to order, Refurbished bicycles, Local honey and preserves, 

Greetings cards 
At HMP Erlestoke between Little Cheverell and Erlestoke 

___________________ 
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STEEPLE ASHTON FILMS AT THE VILLAGE HALL, STEEPLE ASHTON 
(DOORS OPEN AT 7 PM FOR REFRESHMENTS) 

Saturday 16th November ς Yesterday 
Tickets £6 from Steeple Ashton Village Shop.  

Reservations can be made. Ring Alison Wilson on 01380 871345 

WILTSHIRE TORTOISE GROUP 

ñZOO TO YOUñ 

Bristol Zoo Gardens will be bringing a number of live animals. You can 

learn more about your favourites or, if you are less keen, overcome your 

reluctance. 

Sunday 24
th
 November at Sutton Benger Village Hall, SN15 4RP at 2pm. 

                 Children free, Adults £2. 

______________________________________________ 

Christmas Country Fair at Market Lavington Community Hall  
Saturday 16

th
 November from 10am-2pm in aid of The Soldiers‟ Charity. 

Free entry 
_____________________________________________ 

 

LOCAL MUSIC EVENTS 

 NEW FREE CONCERT SERIES 

Trio Paradis bring their popular Palm Court concerts to Trowbridge Town Hall 

on the first Thursday lunchtime of every month. Free entry with a retiring 

collection. Refreshments available. 7th November's concert is 'Fireworks' and 

on 5th December, we will be playing 'Winter Warmers', which includes 

movements from Tchaikovsky's Nutcracker Suite. For more information, 

including programme, visit https://www.musicianssouthwest.com 

_____________________________________ 

 

Lavington Community Choir  

Christmas Concert  -  Friday December 20
th

  
Market Lavington Community Hall, 7.30pm  

Tickets £8 including ploughman‟s and mince pies 

from Devizes Books and Market Lavington Post Office 

_____________________________________________ 

 

White Horse Opera perform Bizet's Carmen at Lavington School  

Wednesday 30th October, Friday 1
st
 and Saturday 2

nd
 November at 7.30 pm. 

Tickets on sale now from Devizes Books and online at  

www.ticketsource.co.uk/whitehorseopera 
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CANTAMUS CHAMBER CHOIR  GALA CONCERT  

Sunday 10th November, 7.30pm 

Wiltshire Music Centre, Bradford on Avon 

marking Mike Daniels‟ 20 years as musical director 

Haydn: Te Deum and Harmoniemesse  

Brahms: Alto Rhapsody 

Marie Elliot Alto, Peter Kirk Tenor, Men with Horns, Cantamus Chamber Orchestra 

Pre concert music and bar from 6.30pm   Tickets  £20/£10 Students and under 18s 

Available from Wiltshire Music Centre     01225 860100 | wiltshiremusic.org.uk 

Charity number: 1176478  Cantamuschamberchoir.co.uk 
 

 

CALNE CHORAL CHRISTMAS CONCERT ; 

Saturday 14
th

 December at 7.30 pm at St. Mary's Church, Calne 

Including Marc-Antoine Charpentier's "Messe de Minuit (sur des Aires de Noel)" 

with accompanying chamber ensemble & traditional and seasonal favourites. Tickets 

£10 (£2 students) via www.calnechoral.co.uk, choir members, the TIC or on the door. 

 

 

MELKSHAM CHORAL  SOCIETY 

Saturday 30th November at 7.30pm in the United church Melksham 

We'll be singing European sacred music including Hummel's Mass in B flat and 

Haydn's Insanae et Vanae Curae. Tickets on the door or ask me, Anita Shea 01380 

828757. We shall also be having an informal free Christmas carol concert on Thurday 

12th of December 7.30pm at the Rachel Fowler centre. All welcome. 

 

THE EDINGTON ARTS ADVENT CONCERT 

Saturday 7
th

 December in Edington Priory Church, 7.30pm. 

The choir from Jesus College under the direction of  Richard 

Pinel, will be presenting a programme of music for Advent and Christmas with 

mulled wine and mince pies in the interval. 

The programme will be uploaded to www.edingtonarts.org as soon as it is confirmed. 

Tickets are £20, £15 and £10; 18 and under come free. Contact Chrissy on 01380 

831256 or email Sue, sue@edingtonarts.org .  

____________________________ 

And FinallyȣȣȢ 

„My girlfriend left me.” 

“Didn‟t you tell her about your millionaire uncle?” 

“Yes I did. She‟s my aunt now.” 

http://www.calnechoral.co.uk/
http://curae.tickets/
http://www.edingtonarts.org/
mailto:sue@edingtonarts.org
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USEFUL CONTACTS:  Please tell Spotlight if your groupôs contact details change 

Church:  Revd Ali Bridewell. 01380 739064. Revd Joshva John, 01380 828137. Benefice 

Administrator: Sarah Leckie 07938 270815. Churchwardens: Seend: Len Murray, 828513, Mrs 

Tina Yockney 827139; Bulkington: Mrs Liz Futter 828485, Mike Rose 01380 871665; LPAs: 

Jane Goman 827121, Liz Futter 828485, Rosie Forsey 828843, Len Murray 828513, Sue Noad 

870343, Sue Rose 871665, Hilary Hutchings 828129, Tina Yockney 827139.  

Bell Tower Captain: L Murray 828513. 

Irene Usher Memorial Pavilion bookings – www.seendlyefield.org/bookings.html or 828970  

Bulkington Village Hall  - Nev Boulton 828101 or Roger Futter 828485 

Seend Community Centre - 828796. Bookings: 07703 814111. Seendcommunitycentre.com 

Seend Shuttle: Enquiries: seendshuttle@gmail.com or Alison 07951 030491 

Seend Parish Council Clerk – Mrs Sue Bond 07706 850859 www.seendparishcouncil.co.uk 

Seend’s Wiltshire Councillor - Jonathon Seed 01380 850695 jonathon.seed@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Seend Village Website: www.seend.org.uk – webmaster Neil Yockney 827139.  

Seend School – 828334 Seend Fund: 01380 828757 

Bulkington Website: www.bulkington.org.uk 

Rights of Way Warden – Paul Millard, 01225 712821 

MP Claire Perry, 01380 729358 (M-F 9.30am-1pm) claire.perry.mp@parliament.uk 

MEP - Graham Watson 01458 252265. Melksham Area Board – 07917 721371 

Police: PCSO Maggie Ledbury ( Internal:101 Ext 77436089 or Mobile: 07471028939 

100+Club Draw ï Alison Bottomley - avbottomley@yahoo.co.uk 

Book Clubs - the original: Sylvia Ewin 828325 - the other: Frank Teasdale 828617(+ Brewery) 

Bouncy Club ï Rebecca De Voogd 07840 382351 

Cricket Club - John Wiltshire 07791 144248 

Fawlty Players Panto Group - Tessa Doe 828617& find Seend Village Pantomime on facebook 

Fete ï Liam Bergin ï liam@thirdberg.com or 07738 269739  

Flower Show ïCarole Vince 828579 

FoSS (Friends of Seend School) Peter Kay, friendsofseendschool@gmail.com 

Historic Houses Club - Mary Warren 01225707357 or Neil Yockney 827139 

LINK  Scheme - 075320 55560 

Lye Field Committee ï www.seendlyefield.org 

Neighbourhood Watch - Brian Hunt (Seend) 828581; Cavan Moroney (Sells Green) 828606; 

Owen Burton (Seend Cleeve) 828820; John Scott (Bulkington) 828026. 

Preschool - Rose Dick (Playleader) 828003 

Poetry Group - Tessa Doe 828617 

Ramblers - Sandy James 01380 739235 

Royal British Legion ï Jenny Phillips 828822 

Seend CLT ï www.seend clt.org info@seendclt.org 

Seend Singers - Bob McCulloch 828508 

Short Mat Bowls Club - Colin Waldeck 828946 

Table tennis ï Chris Brooker, 828047 

Tennis Club - Ric Ellinger 828687 

Theatre Club - Sylvia Ewin 828325; Marion Whitehead 828612 

WEA ï Tessa Doe 828617 

Wheelchairs to borrow - Sue and Graham Jones in Seend Cleeve, tel: 01380 828354 

WI - Fiona Johnson on 828401 and Joyce Harvey 828511 

Wine Circle ï Steve Parsons 07974 347487 or Simon McManus 07896 711764 

 

https://www.seendlyefield.org/bookings.html
mailto:seendshuttle@gmail.com
http://www.seendparishcouncil.co.uk/
http://www.seend.org.uk/
http://www.bulkington.org.uk/
mailto:avbottomley@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:liam@thirdberg.com
mailto:friendsofseendschool@gmail.com
http://www.seendlyefield.org/
mailto:info@seendclt.org
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POST & PROVISIONS 

www.postandprovisions.com 

01380 828250 

 

 

NEWSPAPERS & MAGAZINES 

FRESH FRUIT, FLOWERS  

& VEGETABLES 

WINES BEERS & SPIRITS 

GROCERIES 

THE HEALTH LOTTERY 

POSTCARDS & STATIONERY 

 

Opening hours:  Shop    PO 

Mon    9-5.30  9-5.30 

Tues    9-5.30  9-5.30 

Weds   9-5.30  9-4.30* 

Thurs   9-5.30  9-1.00 

Fri    9-5.30  9-5.30 

Sat    8.30-1.00  9-1.00 

Sun    9-10.30  Closed 

Bank Holidays  9-10.30  Closed 

     

     * note early closing 
  

 We are now taking orders for Christmas:  

¶ locally reared turkeys, geese and ducks 

¶ cooked and uncooked gammons 

¶ homemade Christmas puddings, cakes and 

mince pies. 


